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For immediate release 
22 September 2021 
 
 

Chairman of Stewards (Thoroughbreds) 
 
 
The Office of Racing Integrity is pleased to announce the appointment of Mr Ross Neal to 
the position of Chairman of Stewards for thoroughbred racing. Mr Neal will commence 
duties within the Office of Racing Integrity early in November. 
  
Mr Neal’s broad racing integrity experience in both New Zealand and Australia will be of 
great benefit to the thoroughbred racing industry in Tasmania. 
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For further information 
Contact: 
 
Justin Helmich 
Director of Racing 
0460 022 710 


